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///////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////////// 
7 Then Herod, when he had secretly called the wise men, determined from them what time the star appeared. 
8 And he sent them to Bethlehem and said, “Go and search carefully for the young Child, and when you have 
found Him, bring back word to me, that I may come and worship Him also.” 9 When they heard the king, they 
departed; and behold, the star which they had seen in the East went before them, till it came and stood over 
where the young Child was. 10 When they saw the star, they rejoiced with exceedingly great joy. 11 And when 
they had come into the house, they saw the young Child with Mary His mother, and fell down and worshiped 
Him. And when they had opened their treasures, they presented gifts to Him: gold, frankincense, and myrrh. 
12 Then, being divinely warned in a dream that they should not return to Herod, they departed for their own 
country another way.  Matthew 2:7-12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH - (MISSOURI SYNOD) 
314 - 4th Avenue Northeast | Waseca, Minnesota | 56093 
Phone: 835-2647 | Email:  stpaulwa@hickorytech.net   
Church Office Hours:  8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. (Monday – Friday) 

 

SUNDAY MORNINGS: 
 Worship Service:  9:00 a.m.  (Broadcast on KOWZ 1170 AM/106.3 FM) 
 Fellowship/Coffee:  10:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 
 Sunday School:  10:15 a.m. – 11:15 a.m. 
 Adult Bible Study:  10:30 a.m. – 11:15 a.m. 

 

Rev. Dr. Giles Zimmer, Vacancy Pastor 
Home Phone:  833-5619 
Email:  stpaulwa@hickorytech.net 

     

     

 

 

 
 

www.stpaulwaseca.org 



 

 

Please note:  You must find a replacement if you cannot acolyte at the service assigned to you. 
Please contact the church office when you have changed with another acolyte.  Please arrive to the church 20 minutes 
before the service begins, as the candles are to be lit 10 minutes before the service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
On Sunday December 2, 2018, there was a Congregational Call Meeting to determine the direction that the church will 
go with the call for our next pastor.  We had three choices:  (1) Call from the seminary; (2) Call from the field; or (3) Call 
an Intentional Interim Pastor.  After some discussion, we voted and decided that we should call an Intentional Interim 
Pastor. He will serve us and help us work through the issues that seem to need attention within our church.  This person 
will serve us for 12 to 18 months while he works with the congregation.  The district office is currently in the process of 
selecting candidates for our review.  After the Christmas holidays, church leadership and the call committee will meet 
with district officials to talk about the process and hopefully have a timetable for the next step. 
 
Call Committee Members: 
Millie Gerlach 
Aimee Hill 
Dallas Lemmen - Chair 
Kelli Lenz 
Michael Manthe 
Bob Roemhildt 
Gerald Schroeder 
Russell Weir 
Ron Wood 

The 29ers will meet for a potluck on January 23, 2019.   

 

 

A reminder to contact the Church Office when you are hospitalized, so that a 
pastoral visit can be arranged.  Thank you! 

 

Please contact the church office at 835-2647 (Monday - Friday), if you are 
hearing static during our weekly Sunday worship radio broadcast.  This will 
ensure we are aware of the issue and can address it with the radio station. 



 

 
 
 
BIBLE READING SCHEDULE 
Jesus said that the Old Testament Scriptures "testify of Me" (John 5:39).  As the calendar year begins we start 
reading at Genesis and in Luke's Gospel.  Jesus is proclaimed to be the Seed of the woman (Genesis 3:15), the 
Seed of Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob (Genesis 22:18; 26:4; 28:14; Galatians 3:16).  In the book of Acts Peter 
quotes these passages as He proclaims Jesus Christ as the Seed of Abraham and the Savior of the world (Acts 
3:24-26).  Jesus appeared to Moses at the burning bush and called Himself the great I AM (Exodus 3:14; John 
8:58).  As you read God's Holy Word this year may you hear Christ speaking to you that you would have the 
forgiveness of all your sins. 
 
JANUARY: 
 1. Genesis 1,2; Luke 1 
 2. Genesis 3,4,5; Luke 2 
 3. Genesis 6,7,8; Luke 3 
 4. Genesis 9,10,11; Luke 4 
 5. Genesis 12,13,14; Luke 5 
 6. Genesis 15,16,17; Luke 6 
 7. Genesis 18,19; Psalm 3; Luke 7 
 8. Genesis 20,21,22; Luke 8 
 9. Genesis 23,24; Luke 9 
10. Genesis 25,26; Psalm 6; Luke 10 
11. Genesis 27,28; Psalm 4; Luke 11 
12. Genesis 29,30; Luke 12 
13. Genesis 31,32,33; Luke 13 
14. Genesis 34,35,36; Luke 14 
15. Gensis 37,38; Psalm 7; Luke 15 
16. Genesis 39,40,41; Luke 16 
17. Gensis 42,43; Psalm 5; Luke 17 
18. Genesis 44,45,46; Luke 18 
19. Genesis 47,48; Psalm 10; Luke 19 
20. Genesis 49,50; Psalm 8; Luke 20 
21. Exodus 1,2; Psalm 88; Luke 21 
22. Exodus 3,4,5; Luke 22 
23. Exodus 6,7,8; Luke 23 
24. Exodus 9,10,11; Luke 24 
25. Exodus 12,13; Psalm 21; Acts 1 
26. Exodus 14,15,16; Acts 2 
27. Exodus 17,18,19,20; Acts 3 
28. Exodus 21,22; Psalm 12; Acts 4 
29. Exodus 23,24; Psalm 14; Acts 5 
30. Exodus 25,26,27; Acts 6 
31. Exodus 28,29; Acts 7 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Cotta Guild Meeting Minutes:  December 13, 2018 

 Several Cotta Guild members went to Realife to sing for the residents, who joined us in singing.  Upon 
returning to church, Judie Waters called the meeting to order.  There were 11 members present.  Cindy 
Wood gave a devotion on “A Light Burning Lightly”.  Kelli Lenz sang a Christmas hymn. 

 The secretary’s report was accepted as written. 
 The treasurer’s report was accepted as written. 
 We sang Happy Birthday to Kelli Lenz. 
 Judie Waters thanked Bev Schroeder & Linda Seifert’s circles for working funerals, Barb Denn’s circle 

for decorating Christmas trees, and everyone who worked, donated, and baked for the Bazaar.  Judie 
stated the Bazaar was a wonderful success. 

 Old Business:  Judie Waters mentioned it is time to reveal our Secret Sisters & Brothers.  A bazaar 
report was given by Linda Seifert.  Judie Waters mentioned the $250 from the pie sales was given to 
MITS. 

 New Business:  Cotta Guild bazaar donations.  At this point in the meeting we discussed donating the 
bazaar proceeds.  Cotta Guild Circles:  We discussed whether to have 3 or 4 circles in 2019.  It was 
decided to have 3 and we went through our Cotta Guild booklets and adjusted the circles accordingly. 
Spring Rally:  There will be a Spring Rally meeting at Morristown on January 3rd at 2 PM.  Christmas 
Community Dinner 12/25/18:  8 desserts are needed.  Judie has recipes. 

 Our next meeting will be on January 10th at 1:00 p.m. 
 Meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m.  Lunch was served by Bev Schroeder’s circle. 

Submitted by:  Lila Schaal, Recording Secretary 

  
Cotta Guild News:   
 
Cotta Guild will meet on Thursday, January 10, at 12:00 P.M. for a potluck dinner. Judie Waters' circle 
will set up for the potluck. Pastor Zimmer will have a devotion and installation of officers.  We will draw 
names of our new Secret Brothers and Sisters. We will make Valentines for the shut-ins of our 
congregation.  
There is a change in our circles/groups who serve.  We are down to three circles.  The new booklets with 
our serving information will be available at our January meeting. Come and pick up your copy.  We 
welcome all ladies of the congregation to join us.  
 
For those of you who donated and supported our St. Paul Lutheran Cotta Guild Annual Christmas Bazaar, you may be 
interested to know the funds we received this year in comparison to the previous two years.  Thank you for your 
support.  
 2018 2017 2016 

Bake Shop 
    $572.25    $624.25    $510.00 

Candy Shop     $347.00    $233.00    $469.25 

Cookies     $685.75    $639.00    $730.00 

Crafts     $602.75    $968.25    $896.00 

Lunch  $1,523.00 $1,547.00 $1,661.00 

White Elephant     $282.20    $254.60    $195.15 

Total  $4,012.95 $4,266.10 $4,461.40 

Expenses     $627.75   -$714.89    $608.50 

Net  $3,385.20 $3,551.21 $3,852.90 

Thrivent    +$250.00  

Final amount  $3,801.21  

 
 
 



 
Cotta Guild News Continued:   
 
God again blessed our Cotta Guild’s annual bazaar with a good crowd and willing workers.  As God blessed our efforts, 
we were able to use the funds for a variety of mission projects—spreading His Word and providing thanks and 
encouragement to our church workers.  This is a list of projects which the proceeds of the bazaar supported.  Thank you 
for your support of this fundraiser. 
 

List of Cotta Guild bazaar donations  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Mission Donation  2018  

Bethesda Lutheran Home    $50  

Bethlehem House, Waseca    $50  

Boys' Town of Omaha    $50  

Camp Omega  $100  

Comfort Dogs   $100  

Concordia Seminary, St. Louis   $100  

Concordia Seminary Guild, St. Louis    $25  

Concordia Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne   $100  

Concordia Theological Seminary Food Bank, Fort Wayne    $50  

Dakota Boysõ Ranch   $50  

The Dwelling Place  $200  

Faribault Lutheran Hour Broadcasts    $50  

Feed the Children    $50  

The Gideons  $100  

LCMS World Missions   $100  

LCMS World Relief    $50  

Lutheran Hour    $50  

Lutherans for Life    $50  

Lutheran Heritage    $50  

Mary Jo Copeland Caring & Sharing    $50  

MN South District Missions   $100  

Neighborhood Service Center   $100  

Rachelõs Hope   $50  

St. Paul Lutheran Church Balcony Piano   $200  

St. Paul Lutheran Church Kitchen Air Conditioning   $500  

St. Paul Lutheran Church Radio Ministry    $75  

Trinity First Lutheran   $100  

Veterans of the Cross, LCMS retired pastors    $50  

Waseca Hospice   $50  

Waseca Senior Center    $50  

Pastor Zimmer   $150  

Laurie Flom   $50  

Les Schult    $50  

Mark Pehrson    $50  

Kelli Lenz    $50  

Harold Christianson    $50  

Total:  $3,100  



 
 
Sunday School 
In your prayers this month, please pray for the children in the 2nd – 5th Grade 
class, that the Holy Spirit may move in their hearts to create a saving faith in 
Jesus, their Savior.  
2nd Grade:  Makayla Clark, Kalli Cone, Zoey Gibson, Michael Goodlander, Bryndal 
Grams, Presley Holling, Nalyce Quillen, Peyton Ross 
3rd Grade:  Wyatt Arndt, Nathan Hager, Joel Hammer 

4th Grade:  Carson Cromer, Dawson Goodlander, Draedyn Grams, Ayla Manthe, Parker Pitts, Marcello Rivera, 
Josephine Ross, Blake Schroeder 
5th Grade:  Carley Chance, Hailey Dobberstein, Derek Hammer, Traehvo Miller-Nelson, Brayden Paschall, 
Mychael Pitts, Troy Ryan, Wyatt Schroeder, Joey Schumacher 
 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ¢Ƙŀƴk You 
Thank you to all the congregation members and parents who assisted with the Children’s Christmas Worship!  
We were blessed to have you involved. 
 

Operation Christmas Child Update 
As you shop the Christmas clearance and deals, remember the children of Operation Christmas Child.  These 
sales are a great time to pick up small toys and games, trinkets, jewelry, T shirts, and craft supplies that can go 
in the shoeboxes next November.  Items for ages 2-14, for both boys and girls, are collected throughout the 
year.  They can be kept in a locked room at church; contact Jen LaCroix. 
 

 

 

Board of Education News: 
 
We would like to thank Jen LaCroix and Kelli Lenz for a beautiful Christmas program.  It was great to see so 
many Sunday school children participating.  Thank you also to the children who played piano pieces prior to 
the service.  Wishing you and yours a blessed Christmas.  Sincerely, Board of Education 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Installation of 2019 Officers and Board Members will be 
held during the 9:00 AM service on January 6, 2019. 

 
Church Council - 2019 

President:   Mark Pehrson 
Vice President:   Eric Schwarz 
Secretary: Laurie Flom 
Treasurer: Les Schult 
Financial Secretary: Dave Ziegler 
 
 
Board of Elders:   Dick Arnold, Kraig Deling, Kent DeLong, Jerry Flogstad, 

Kevin Froslan, Bob Roemhildt, Jim Wyffels 
 

Board of Trustees: Harold Christianson, Trent Flom, Millie Gerlach, Justin 
Manthe, Mark Manthe, Todd Proechel 

 
Board of Education: DiAnn Buker, Kathy Flogstad, Aimee Hill, Jessica Klinger, 

Kelli Lenz, Mary Wyffels 
 

Board of Evangelism:  Michael Bochman, Barb Denn, Michelle Hammer, 
Debbie Roemhildt, Linda Seifert, Karen Weckwerth 

 
Board of Stewardship:  Pam Gentle, Sharon Goetz, Dallas Lemmen, Gene 

Schwarz, Ron Wood 
 

Counting Committee:  Carol Arnold, Rhonda Christianson, Bonnie DeLong, Kent 
DeLong, Kathy Flogstad, Linda Seifert, Jeanette Williams 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 


